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DECEMBER 1970 

AN IMPORTANT MEETING OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL of the School 
of Dentistry will be held at 4 p.m. Monday, December 14, 
in_Room 115 of the Dental Building, 

·1 
DR. MAYNARD K. HINE, IUPUI CHANCELLOR and former Dean of 
the Dental School, has been appointed to the National 
Advisory Dental Research Council for a four-year term. 
As a Council member, Dr. Hine will advise and make recom­
mendations to the Director,. National Institutes of HealthJ 
on dental and oral disease research and training projects 
to be awarded from funds appropriated to the National 
Institute o~ Dental Research. 1 

Later this month Dr. Hine will receive the Alpha Omega 
Fraternity's Achievement Medal at the fraternity's 
convention in New Orleans. 

MR. CURTIS REPORTS THAT THE FACULTY and staff of the 
Dental School contributed more than $3200 to the United 
Fund Drive. Your donations were very helpful in putting 
the Medical Center campaign over the top, 

DR. VAROUJAN A. CHALIAN, ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR and Chairman 
of Maxillofacial Prosthetics, was elected Vice President Elect 
of the American Academy of Maxillofacial Prosthetics at the 
annual meeting in Las Vegas. Dr. Chalian and Dr. Victor Mercer, 
Assistant Professor of Preventive Dentistry, were inducted as 
Fellows in the American College of Dentists. 

THOSE INDUCTED INTO THE INTERNATIONAL COLLEGE OF DENTISTS at 
the annual meeting included Dean Ralph E. McDonald, Dr. Floyd 
E. Hale, Complete Denture Department, and Dr. Charles H. Redish, 
Oral Surgery Department. 

THE LITTLE RED DOOR, Marion County Cancer Society, has approved 
a $7600 grant to the Department of Maxillofacial Prosthetics, 
for clinical service for prosthetic rehabilitation of head and 
neck cancer patients. 
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE RECORDER come the following 
enrollment figures for 1970-71: 

Freshmen 
Sophomores 
Juniors 
Seniors 

106 plus one special student 
105 
104 
100 -415 

Indianapolis, Dental Hygiene (1st Year) 34 
(2nd Year) 33 

(Degree Students) 5 
72 

South Bend, Dental Hygiene (1st Year) 15 
(2nd Year) 7 

Dental Assistants 15 
37 

Fort Wayne, Dental Hygiene (1st Year) 22 
(2nd Year) 19 

(Degree Students) 4 
Dental Assistants 26 -71 

Graduate Students 146 

Grand Total ----- 742 
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NOTES FROM THE LIBRARIAN'S DESK: 

Indiana University dedicated its new library building 
on the Bloomington Campus October 10, 1970. A few 
statistics will indicate the tremendous size of this 
structure ••• Total project budget: $14,871,000 ••• Total 
gross area: 582.,185 square feet ••• Total net area: 378.,420 
square feet ••• Shelving capacity of five-story Under­
graduate wing: 1001 000 volumes ••• Shelving capacity of 
eleven-story Research Tower: 2.,.500.,000 volumes ••• seating 
capacity: 5,544 individuals. The new Library building 
also houses the Graduate Library School and a Cafeteria 
which seats 389 and is open 14.5 hours each day. Authori­
zation for the building was given in 1962, construction 
was started in 1966 and it was occupied in June, 1969. 

THIS MONTH'S nno YOU KNOW?" corner includes these items: 

1. If you haven't reported your most recent address 
to the Business Office, your W2 Form is likely 
to get lost. 

2. There is a pay phone on the first floor in the 
concessions corner in the old elevator area. 

THE NEWSLETTER CONTINUES TO HEAR ABOUT interesting hobbies 
among faculty and staff members. We hope that everyone 
had a chance to see Dr. Paul Hatrel's spectacular under­
water photography and Mrs. Katherine Lehman's beautiful 
ceramic art which ornamented the library display case in 
recent months. Now we learn that Dr. s. Miles Standish, 
Assistant Dean for Graduate and Postgraduate Education, 
recently won three awards for photography in the annual 
Glendale Print Show. ttsouth Wind," a picture of three 
stalks of grain blowing in a breeze, won first place in 
the Nature Photography division. "Thistle Bristles.,tt a 
close-up of a thistle, won third place and a seascape of 
the New Jersey shore received Honorable Mention. Dr. 
Standish has been following the hobby for four years and 
is president of the Riviera Camera Club. 

IUPUISD 
COM DENT 12-70 



-4-

SEVENTEEN GRADUATE STUDENTS who completed their advanced 
study within the past year have accepted teaching appoint­
ments, either full-time or part-time. The list includes: 
Robert Borris and Philip Watson, University of Toronto; 
Jack Cassingham, Creighton University; Henry Cherrick, 
Washington University; David Epstein and Michael Marcotte, 
University of Connecticut; Roy Eversole, University of Kentueky. 

Also, Robert Heady, University of Manitoba; Norbert Schneider, 
University of North Carolina; Thomas Winkler, Harvard; 
Alexander Bowman, University of British Columbia; Aurelio 
Burse, University of Sao Paulo; Raymond Kim, University of 
Southern California; Pierre-Paul Giroux, University of 
Montreal; Diarmuid Shanley, University of Liverpool; Gerald 
Wright, University of Western Ontario; Daroewati Adisewojo, 
University of Indonesia. 

CONSTRUCTION ON THE BUILDING is on schedule, Assistant Dean 
Bogan reports, and the day for moving in is still set for 
September 4, 1971. 

RECENT ADDITIONS TO THE STAFF ARE: 

Mrs- Anita c. Harrison, Office of the Director of Clinics 
Mrs. Kathleen J. Bryn, Dental Health Task Force Project 
Mrs. Norma L. Haddock, Periodontics 
Dr. John R. Pravel, Dental Health Task Force Project 
Mr. David W. Pinner, Order Office 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS TO ONE AND ALL -- and don't forget to have 
a look at Mrs. Lehman's unusual Christmas display outside 
the library. 
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The NEWSLETTER staff 

Prof. Paul Barton 
Mrs. Cleona Harvey 
Mrs. Sarah Manion 
Mrs. Drew Urban 
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